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ISSUE BEFORE THE BOARD: 

This initial descriptive study of Pathways Certificate completers analyzes the findings of the completers from 2008/09 & 2009/10. Findings from the analysis:  demographics, employment and wage impacts, and future direction to be presented. The initial cohort includes 1,461 completers of Career Pathway Certificates and Less Than One Year Certificates (12-44 credits).
BACKGROUND:  
The guiding vision of the Career Pathways Statewide Initiative, launched in 2004, is to ensure that every Oregonian can obtain the skills to enter and advance in demand occupations. Aligned with Oregon’s 40-40-20 Goal, the goals of the statewide initiative are to increase the number of Oregonians with certificates, credentials, and degrees. The dual objectives of Career Pathways are certificate completion and continued education.
In July 2007, the State Board of Education approved a new credential in Oregon, the Career Pathway Certificate of Completion (12-44 credits). These Certificates are tied to competencies for a job in the local labor market. Since the adoption of the Certificate in 2007, more than 5000 Certificates have been awarded across Oregon. More than 240 Career Pathway Certificates are now offered by the Oregon’ 17 community colleges.

The initial study of certificate completers analyzes age, sex, prior educational attainment, employment @ $12/hour or more four quarters post completion, employment retention, average wage of completers, regional employment wage gains, and continued education four quarters post completion.  This initial study provides the baseline data for annual updates. 
Oregon is participating with nine other states and the Center for Law and Social Policy (CLASP) on the Alliance for Quality Career Pathways (AQCP) Initiative to develop a national benchmarks and metrics framework for Career Pathways across the United States. The AQCP initiative is a two-year effort funded by the Joyce and Irvine Foundations.

The complete report Pathways in Oregon will be published in March 2013.
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